From: David Redhead 
Sent: 27 March 2013 07:46
To: Rebecca Horley
Cc: Asher, Jim; Woodfield, Dominic; Bourn, Nigel; Beccy Micklem
Subject: Land North of Gavray Drive -application 13/00001/SCOP
Importance: High
Dear Rebecca,
 

I have recently learnt from Dominic Woodfield and Beccy Micklem (BBOWT) that Gallaghers have made yet another application (13/00001/SCOP) regarding the land north of Gavray Drive in Bicester and consultation is underway with deadlines imminent. Having visited your planning website I note I am the named contact for Butterfly Conservation on the checklist but have received nothing either by post or email.
 

Please note my address is now - Badgers Lodge, Hill Lane, Jeffreyston, Kilgetty, Pembrokeshire SA68 0RF.
 

In spite of my remote location and until further notice I shall continue to represent the interests of the Upper Thames Branch of Butterfly Conservation on this matter. My change of address should not have prevented a posted consultation letter reaching me as until the 8th April 2013 my post is being re-directed.
 

I have quickly scanned through the Environmental Impact Assessment Scoping Documentation posted on your website and have already found what has been written about the Hairstreak butterflies wanting and in need of comment. Once again I am concerned about the lack of scope of the proposed assessment. From the very start all the ecological consultees have lamented the lack of wider invertebrate information for the site and surely this latest application gives an opportunity to address this glaring ommision.
 

Assuming a response is required from Butterfly Conservation I will consult with Nigel Bourn to produce one but this will now not happen until after the Easter break and will not meet the deadlines given to Dominic & Beccy.
 

Regards, David Redhead (Upper Thames Branch of Butterfly Conservation).
 

